
I hope everybody is looking forward to attending the 
“Hurunui‟s Got Talent” show this evening.  Asra Ginders 
has worked hard to put this show together as part of her 
Business Studies Course project to raise money for the 
New Zealand Alzheimers‟ charity, through the gold coin 
entry.  It has been great to see Asra embrace the challenge 
of putting on the show and I am sure it will be very 
entertaining.  The show is due to start at 6.30pm in the 
school gym.  Tonight will be the one and only show, so be 
sure you don‟t miss out. 

It is hard to believe we are already starting to think about 
2019, but with Term 3 quickly racing to its conclusion, it 
is important that we start casting our eye toward what 
2019 might look like at Hurunui College.  A part of this is 
always around staff resignations and recruitment and this 
year is no exception.  We have just advertised three jobs 
for next year, which indicates that three teachers are 
moving on.  Firstly Jasmin Findlay who is currently on 
maternity leave through to the end of the year has sadly 
indicated that she will not return as she has received 
fabulous news that she is due to have another baby early 
in the new year.  During her time in the school, Jasmin 
contributed very positively to the school and was a well-
liked and compassionate teacher.  We wish her and Jo all 
the best with the arrival of their second baby.  Secondly, 
Tom King has decided to resign after a year with us at 
Hurunui College.  Tom has done a great job picking up 
and working in the Technology, Hard Materials area of 
the school this year.  He has also contributed considerably 
in and around the school and been a great asset in more 
than just his teaching.  We will farewell him at the end of 
the year.  Last but certainly not least we sadly announce 
the resignation of Sonia Talivai.  Sonia has made massive 
contributions across the school over the past 6 years and 
most notably with her work around developing Te Reo 
and Kapa Haka in the school.  She will be hard to replace 
and greatly missed.  We will certainly make a point of 
farewelling her at the end of the year and wish her and 
Davey all the best as they head back to Wellington to be 
closer to her family.  Applications are open to all three 
positions and we are always hopeful of receiving fantastic 
applicants. 

As the 2019 school year looms ahead, we as a school have 
also made a decision to restrict access to new enrolments 
who live outside of our Transport Entitlement Zone.  
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Due to a lot of current uncertainty surrounding the 
provisioning of bus transport, we felt it only wise to wait 
until our transport review is completed before we give the 
perception that transport is guaranteed.  For most families, 
this will mean very little but for families south of Waipara we 
ask that early contact is made with school before any 
consideration is made around enrolment.  Please do not 
assume that bus transport will be provided.  For students 
currently travelling on our buses, we will maintain the service 
we currently provide and do not perceive any disturbance in 
the immediate future. 

Just a reminder for all parents collecting students from the 
school during the school day. It is our expectation that all 
students must be collected and signed out from the office or 
signed out prior to being collected from class.  This process 
is important as we need to know who is leaving the school, 
who they are leaving with and also ensures that students are 
removed from bus lists.  We appreciate that all parents work 
with us to ensure this is done correctly. 

Nāku noa, nā  
Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 

Above, the Year 12 PE group who organised for Mark Inglis to 

come to school to speak to the Year 8-13 students. 

Mark was very inspiring and taught the group about the importance 

of working as a team and having courage.  

L-R: Douglas Quigley, Briar Sparks, Mark Inglis and Zoe Watson. 



 

 
RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received 

RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values. 
You have earned points for your House. The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck on Monday. 

Year 0-7 Quinn Anderson for writing an extra long and 
 interesting story. 
Year 8-13 Tahlia Beck for being ready for class.  
 
COMING UP 
Week 7 
 6 Sept Hurunui‟s Got Talent, 6pm, School Gym 
Week 8 
 10 Sept CSMF Music Festival Rehearsal 
Week 9 
 17-19 Sept Senior Exam Week 
 17 Sept Board of Trustees Meeting, 7pm 
Week 10 
 24 Sept Discovery Goal Setting Evening 
 25 Sept Discovery Goal Setting Evening 
 Year 8-13 ATL Evening 
 26 Sept Year 1-7 Market Day 
 28 Sept Full school assembly; last day of Term 3 
Check out our website at ww.hurunuicollege.school.nz 

and follow the link to our school calendar for further 
school events.  

 
WANTED: SCOURED AND CARDED WOOL Two students are 

keen to make felted wool balls for Market Day.  Are you 
able to donate wool or help with this activity?  Please 
contact the School Office or Mrs McQuillan.  Thank you 

 
HURUNUI ZONE DUATHLON 
 Term 4, Week 1, Wednesday 17th October (ppd Wed 24th 

Oct), in Hanmer Springs. Please note this replaces the 
triathlon that is usually held annually. 

 Year 5 & 6: Run 1km, bike 6km, run 1km 

 Year 7 & 8: Run 2km, bike 9km, run 1km 
 This is for individuals only. There are no team entries. 

Entrants must complete all 3 components. The cycling leg 
includes the use of a track through the forest. All 
competitors must be able to competently ride the mountain 
bike which must of had a safety check before competing. 
Limited numbers entered by Hurunui College before 24 
September. All students to have a permission letter signed 
by parent/caregiver. Forms in office for those interested. 

 
WELLINGTON TRIP FIREWOOD RAFFLE 
 Thank you very much to everyone who supported us with 

the raffle. 
 The winners of the firewood were: Victoria Sullivan and 

Lesley McMillan. 
 

GOOD SORTS AT HURUNUI COLLEGE, BY YEAR 9 
SOCIAL STUDIES 

MS TALIVAI is a Hurunui College Good Sort. 
She has organised a number of activities at 
Hurunui College during her 6 years of teaching 
here. She organises Kapa Haka, Chess, Otago 

SCHOOL NOTICES Problem Challenge, Powhiri for new students and 
staff, Matariki celebrations every second year 
and A&P activities for the Year 8 classes. She is 
also organising our exciting trip to Wellington 
later this year. These activities take lots of time 
and effort to organise. We asked Ms Talivai why 
she wanted to become a teacher and she said 
she enjoyed the difference it makes to the 
children's lives. Some of Ms Talivai’s highlights 
are: watching Kapa Haka grow at Hurunui 
College, watching students enjoy Maori language 
and the culture, laughing till she cried and all of 
her Year 8 classes.  We asked Ms Talivai who 
she would take to dinner if she could take 5 
people in the world and she told us she would 
take Whina Cooper because she is an inspiring 
Maori leader, Barack Obama because he is an 
inspiring international leader, and her mum, dad 
and son because they are 
her heart. 
 
We thank Ms Talivai for the 
HUGE contribution she 
makes in our school. She is 
an awesome good sort. 
 
Photo: Ethan, Alizae, Flynn 
and Ms Talivai 

 
CHURCH SERVICES Sunday 9th September 2018  
Anglican/Presbyterian 10.00am Waikari 
Catholic Sat 8th Sept 6.30pm Culverden 
Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon 47 Princes 

 Street, Waikari 
Waikari Gospel Hall  11:15am, Bible teaching, Sunday 

 School, 5 Denham Terrace  
 
IT IS LILY BULB TIME AGAIN 
 The Red Cross have lily bulbs for sale again. 
 Contact Pat Manning at 314 4160 or at 79 O'Carroll's Road 

to see the photos of the lilies. The photos are also on show 
in the Hawarden Library. The lilies are in bags of 4 at $!0. 

 Orders with the money must be in by 10th September. 
 
WAIKARI BOWLING CLUB Spring is here along with the start 

of the 2018/2019 season.  Waikari Opening Day, Saturday 
22nd September, 1.30pm.  All welcome, a great chance to 
have a go and enjoy fresh air and comradely after the 
winter. Mark it on the calendar.  Inquiries, phone Bruce 
314 4070.  

 
WAIKARI TENNIS CLUB - Special General Meeting. Monday 

24th September, 7pm. Meeting being held to discuss the 
future of the club. All apologies to Hugh Murchison 314 
4585. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

HAWARDEN JUNIOR TENNIS 2017   Junior tennis players 
(years 5-8) interested in playing in the Wednesday inter-club 
competition, please have names to Jo Hassall by September 
28th . Phone/txt 0274 626 031. 

 Competition starts first week of Term 4. 
 
HURUNUI PONY CLUB MEASURING DAY at Amuri Show 

Grounds Saturday 8th September, 10.00am till 12 o'clock.  
Enquires Kathy 027 611 2463. 

 
ST JOHN LEVEL 1 AND LEVEL 2 WORKPLACE FIRST AID 

COURSE at Culverden St John rooms on 14th and 21st 

September.  Phone 0800 785646 to enrol. 
 Phone 027 327 2457 if you have any inquires. 

 
109TH SCARGILL SPRING SHOW  Saturday 22nd September at 

the Tipapa Woolshed. All entries are free. Items can be 
entered between 8.30am and 10.15am. Public admission 
from 1pm. Stalls, Raffle, Food and Live Music . Adults $3, 
children free. For schedules phone Megan 022 624 0424 or 
visit our FB page. 

 
UNWANTED BATTERIES Do you have any old batteries that 

are taking up space in your yard? The Hawarden Waikari 
Lions are collecting them as a fundraiser to help people in 
our district. Please contact Bruce Churchward to arrange a 
Lion Member to collect them on 314 4298 or 027 392 8970. 
Thank you.  

“GET THE GIRLS OUT” 
Waikari Health Centre Women‟s Health & Wellbeing Evening 

Friday 21st September 7pm 
Waikari Hall 

Free Entry        Goody Bags       Refreshments         Supper 
Informative speakers & ideas for looking after your health & 

wellbeing 
Bring along a friend, neighbour or two for a social informative 

night with the girls 
All about “Girl Stuff” &  “Looking after You” 

WALKING GROUP  The next Walking Group will be on 
Wednesday 12th September.  Meet at the Waikari Medical 
Centre at 10am.  Everyone is most welcome. 

Please check out our new HAWARDEN WAIKARI 
NOTICEBOARD on Facebook.  This will be a great way to 
know what is happening in our district and to be informed 
on events etc.  A big thank you to 
Anna Buist - Sidey who helped set this 
page up.  It is very much appreciated 
Anna. 

 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT OPTIONS IN HURUNUI are few and far 

between due to a low population spread over a large rural 
district.  

 Together Hurunui is interested in how to improve public 
transport in the district and values your opinion on how 
this may look. To complete a brief survey about transport 
options that will only take a few minutes of your time go to. 

 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/hurunui-transport 
 Thank you so much for completing this survey – your 

opinion counts. Please feel free to share this survey with 
your Hurunui networks.   Together Hurunui is a non-
statutory network of social services operating in the 
Hurunui District. 

 
WHITE PAGES TELEPHONE BOOK, RESIDENTIAL  
The upcoming „Yellow Book‟ is being distributed as usual 

from 31st August.  However, those who would like a White 
Pages Residential Book  will now need to order a copy.   
Please call 0800 803 803 (Monday to Friday, 8:30pm - 5pm) 
to speak to the Book Order Team.   

HURUNUI TAILING We can do any sort of tailing labour.  
Feel free to call or text us on our cell phone, Bill 0275 155 
891. 

 
SIMPLY CARPET CLEANING  

Will be in Hawarden / Hurunui area on  
Sunday 9th , Monday 10th  and 

Tuesday 11th September 
For a wonderful, professional clean of carpets, upholstery and 

car seats. Very reasonable prices.  Phone Margaret 03 314 
4451 or Richard on 0204 085 6891 or go to my facebook 

page https://www.facebook.com/SimplyCarpetCleaning1. 
 

PAINTER/ DECORATOR 25 EXPERIENCE 
Interior/ exterior, water blasting and roofs 
For a free quote please call Steve anytime 

03 314 4620 027 477 1930 
 

FOR SALE 
FIREWOOD, OLD MAN PINE $200 cord.  Phone Ken 027 

374 4404. 
FIREWOOD, OLD MAN PINE $200 3.6 m3 / cord.  Phone 

Laurie Aitken 027 344 1240. 
HOUSE HOLD ITEMS FOR SALE 1x Fridge. 1x Freezer. 1x 

Desk. 1x Washing machine.  2x Double beds.  Please phone 
Jim and Sue, phone 314 4232.  

AS NEW/ STILL IN BOX TOILET BOWL AND CISTERN 
$190 ono.  Phone 027 233 9563. 

ADVERTISING 

Parents, grandparents, friends of 

the school are invited to our 

Market Day.  

Wednesday 26th September. 

1.00pm-2.30pm, Hurunui College 



 

INTRODUCTION TO  
PUBLIC SPEAKING 

Tips and Tricks from 
Toastmasters 

Date: Thursday 20 Sept 
Time: 7.30pm 

Where: Waikari Hall 
Come along for a free, fun, 

informal evening to hear 
some great speakers 

sharing their skills and 
stories of their own 

journeys. 
For more information 

please contact  
Cath Petrie. 

Hawarden Waikari 
Community Connector, 

phone 021 117 1142.  

HOLDEN STREET SMART  
Holden Street Smart is a one
-day event providing young 
drivers and their parents/
caregivers the opportunity to 
undertake supervised driving 
practice. There is a focus on 
developing good decision-
making strategies  for safe 
driving, including assessing 
themselves, reading the road 
environment, resisting peer 
pressure, managing or 
eliminating distractions and 
planning ahead. 
  
The Programme takes place 
in safe, controlled, off-the-
road environments, under 
the watchful eye of qualified 
coaches plus the parent/
caregiver. This provides the 
parent the opportunity to 
also assess themselves, in 
order to be a better coach 
and mentor to their teen. 
  
Holden Street Smart will be 
delivering its programme 
throughout these next 
School Holidays at the 
following venues: 
 Mike Pero Motorsport Park 
Christchurch 
Tues 2 and Wed 3 October 
  
Registrations are open for 
only $49 
at www.holdenstreetsmart.co
.nz 

http://www.holdenstreetsmart.co.nz/
http://www.holdenstreetsmart.co.nz/

